Chapleau Public Utilities Corp.

110 Lorne St. S. Chapleau, Ontario P. O. Box 670 P0M 1K0

Telephone (705) 864-0111 Fax (705) 864-1962 E-mail chec@onlink.net

May 29, 2012

Ms. K. Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board Suite 2701 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re: Response to Board Staff Interrogatories - Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation 2012 Rate Rebasing Application EB-2011-0322

Dear Ms. Walli:

CPUC is in the process of responding to Board Staff Interrogatories for its 2012 Rate Rebasing Application. In order to ensure that the filing is complete and accurate, it is not possible to file responses by June 5, 2012 as instructed by the Board, given the fact that we are a small utility with only two office staff. We therefore seek the Board's indulgence in granting an extension to June 25, 2012; such an extension will allow sufficient time to satisfy the Board requirements.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 705-864-0111 or our consultant Peter Ioannou at 416-293-0235 should further information be required.

Respectfully,

Marita Morin

Secretary-Treasurer